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Message 

from the 

Grand 

Knight 

 

Hello 
Brother 
Knights 

 
I am happy to report that good 
things continue to find a path 
through the Membership of our 
Council. 

At our last Council 
meeting, of Tuesday, September 
20, we considered the donation of 
funds to purchase new Bibles for 
the OLP Fifth Grade Class. A vote 
was asked of the body and 
unanimous approval was acquired 
for the funds to be appropriated.  
Twenty-five new Bibles, that have 
already arrived, will be in use for 
several years to come at OLP 
School.  Thank you OLP KofC 
Members. 

Back on Sunday, 
September 11 we hit a Home Run 
with Donut Sunday as the 
Parishioners who attended the 
8:45 AM Mass flooded into the Ave 
Maria room and left with most of 
the inventory of Krispy Kreme 
Donuts. All told, 25 dozen donuts 
were purchased, with the grace of 
Realtor, Megan Sweeny, and 23 
dozen were served. Last thing, the 
Parishioners donated $170.00 to 
“Support Our Seminarians” while 
they enjoyed their cake. 

Further back on 
September 8, Dan Hageman 
served Breakfast to the OLP 
School Teachers and we are 
looking at a date of Friday,  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 9 to take the 
Seminarians to dinner. 

October is now upon us 
and we are hitting the treadmill at a 
high speed with several events 
filling the calendar in just the first 
week. 

The entirety of October is 
“Respect Life Month”.  The Council 
will celebrate by asking 
parishioners to donate items, as if 
they were attending a Baby 
Shower. Dan Hageman and his 
family will deliver the items to the 
Pregnancy Decision Health Center 
on Dublin-Granville Road.  

This past Sunday, 
October 2nd the Council prayed 
the Rosary with the PSR Families 
in the morning and then, that 
afternoon conducted the first 
Exemplification Ceremony of the 
campaign to welcome new 
Members Dave Lonsdale, Larry 
Rota and Eric Smith to the Council. 

Wednesday, October 5th 
is the Ohio "March for Life", at the 
Ohio Statehouse and the "Parish 
Fall Festival" will commence on 
Saturday, October 8th, from 
11AM to 9PM.  There are still time 
slots available to volunteer. Then, 
this Sunday, October 9 is Donut 
Sunday #2.  

Mixed in with “Respect Life 
Month” the “Ohio March for Life” 
and The “Parish Fall Festival” 
please find time to pray on 
Thursdays at Eucharistic Adoration 
from 9:00 AM – 7:00 PM. 

Don’t miss out on all that is 
available to give of yourself as an 
OLP Knight of Columbus. 

 

 Vivat Jesus!  
Mark Warren, Grand Knight  
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Feast of 
the 

Guardian 
Angels 

October 2 
 
Perhaps no 
aspect of 
Catholic 
piety is as comforting to parents as 
the belief that an angel protects 
their little ones from dangers real 
and imagined. Yet guardian angels 
are not just for children. Their role 
is to represent individuals before 
God, to watch over them, to aid 
their prayer and to present their 
souls to God at death.  

The concept of an angel 
assigned to guide each human 
being is a development of Catholic 
doctrine based on Scripture but not 
directly drawn from it. Jesus' words 
in Matthew 18:10 support the 
belief: "See that you do not 
despise one of these little ones, for 
I say to you that their angels in 
heaven always look upon the face 
of my heavenly Father."  

Devotion to the angels 
began with the birth of the 
monastic tradition. St. Benedict 
gave it impetus and St. Bernard of 
Clairvaux, the great 12th-century 
reformer, was such an eloquent 
spokesman for the guardian 
angels that angelic devotion 
assumed its current form in his 
day.  

A feast in honor of the 
guardian angels was first observed 
in the 16th century. In 1615, Pope 
Paul V added it to the Roman 
calendar. 
 

 

Clothing 
Drive and  

Annual 
Trip  
to 

McArthur, 
Ohio 

 
Once again we are partnering with 
the OLP St Vincent DePaul 
Society, collecting clothes and 
household items to distribute to the 

St. Francis Mission in McArthur, 
Ohio. Dave King has volunteered 
his truck. [Many thanks, Dave.] 

The event is October 22 
and 23. Collection will be 
Saturday 2-4:30 pm, and Sunday 
8-11:30 am. We will drive the 
clothes to the McArthur Mission 
Sunday afternoon, leaving for 
McArthur at 11:45 am.  

This is a great way for 
new members to get involved in 
the work of the Council! 
 

 
Traveling Icon of St. Joseph 

Visits OLP 
 
The OLP Knights held a ceremony 
on September 20, 2022 to honor 
St. Joseph and the traveling Icon. 
Council Officers were installed 
following the ceremony. 
 

 
 

 

Donut 
Sunday 

 
Donut Sundays 
returned with a 
huge crowd of 
parishioners 
and 23 dozen 
donuts consumed on September 
11: 
 

 
 
Hopefully, we can repeat this 
success at the next Donut 
Sunday on October 9, 2022 after 

all Masses. Please help us greet 
everyone by volunteering some 
time after Mass. Many hands 
make light work. Sign-Up Genius 
is as follows: 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10C0E44ADA928A4FDC16-
donut 
 

 

 
 

We have been asked to 
work the BINGO Tent at the 
Parish Fall Festival on Saturday, 
October 8, 2022. Your help is 
needed. Time period for the 
festival is.11:00 AM to 9:00 PM. 
Here is the link to Sign Up Genius: 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10c084ba5a92aa0ff2-olpfall 

 

 
Eucharistic 
Adoration at 

OLP! 
 
Remember, 
every Thursday 
the devotion of 
Eucharistic 
Adoration is 
held from 9:00 am to 7:00 pm. 
Father Dooley and the Parish Staff 
have been pleased with the 
response of the Parish, after the 
first month, and appreciates the 
participation of the Knights. Please 
try to attend for an hour and as 
often as you can. 
   

Venerable Archbishop  

Fulton J. Sheen: 
 

"The best time to make a holy hour 
is in the morning, early, before the 
day sets traps for us." 
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Announcements! 
 

Brothers, 
Please 

Join Us! 
 

Please 
attend the monthly meetings. We 
do need your ideas to help us 
grow. Please join us. Meetings 
are held the third Tuesday of each 
month at 7:00 PM, in the Ave 
Maria Room (formerly the Old 
Rectory). Mark your calendar or 
log the dates in your smarty 
phone! The dates for future OLP 
Council meetings are: 

 
October 18, 2022 

November 20, 2022 
December 20, 2022 – is the 

Christmas Party at Pizza House 
 

Special Olympic 
Athlete of 2022! 

 
Brother Knight, Tom 

Brennen has notified us that his 
son Liam Brennen was recently 
named Special Olympic Athlete 
of 2022 by the Agonis Club.  This 
is great news.  Congratulations 
to Liam and to the Brennen 
Family! 

 

 
Editor’s 

Desk 
 

The deadline 
for 
submitting 
items for the 
newsletter is 
the 3

rd
 of each month. Let me 

know if there is something you 
wish publicized. You can reach me 
by email at FCoolavin@aol.com 
or by phone at 614-268-4166. 
 

 

 
 
Please pray for the sick and 
deceased members of our Council 

and for any members of the OLP 
Parish community who may be ill. 
 
Please pray for our retired priests 
and religious. They need our 
prayers and support. 
 
Pray the Rosary for an end to the 
great evil that is abortion. 
 

 

Wanted – New Members 
 

The Grand 
Knight has 
asked each 
member to 
bring in one 
new member 
this year! 
Ask a friend 
to join The 
Knights of 
Columbus!  

On-line registration for 
new members is now available 

at www.KofC.org.  
Help us continue to grow 

our Council. We currently have 
80 members. If you need 
recruiting information, please 
contact Trustee Bob Brehm at 
bbrehm5859@gmail.com 
 

 

Rosary with PSR and 
Exemplification Ceremony 

 
On Sunday, October 2 the OLP 
Council participated with the PSR 
class to conduct a Rosary. In 
addition, an exemplification 
ceremony was held for our new 
members, Eric Smith, David 
Lonsdale and Larry Rota. Please 
welcome them to our Council. 
. 

 

 
 
Above:  Deacon Jeffery Fortkamp 
and Jerry Ulibarri lead the Rosary. 
 

 
 

 
 

Above:  Greg Taylor and Bob 
Brehm conduct the Exemplification 
Ceremony for new members. 
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